
TOWN OF WASHINGTON 
BRYAN MEMORIAL TOWN HALL 

POST OFFICE BOX 383 
WASHINGTON DEPOT, CT  06794 

 
INLAND WETLANDS COMMISSION 

SITE VISIT REPORT 
 

 
APPLICATION: IWC-19-50    
 
INSPECTION DATE:  10/15/19 
 
TIME:  4:00-4:45 p.m. 
 
APPLICANT:    Cross               
                                                                                                                    
ADDRESS:   255 West Shore Road 
 
REASON FOR APPLICATION:   Reconstruction of Stone Walls, Stairs and Expansion of Existing Concrete Slab 
               
MEMBERS PRESENT:   T. Bedini, S. Branson, L. Davis, B. Papsin, C. LaMuniere 
                                     
STAFF PRESENT:   -- 
 
OTHERS PRESENT:   R. Lleshi, Contractor 
  
OBSERVATIONS: 
Commissioners viewed the stone walls that are to be reconstructed and stairs leading to the concrete slab to be 
expanded by 6 feet on an existing horizontal stone platform.  They noted: 

a) that the work proposed in the application would impact neither the stones making up the sloping lake-
shore bank nor a medium-size red maple located at the eastern end of the proposed expanded concrete 
slab;  

b) that there was no provision in the application to replace or modify the natural vegetative cover that 
protects from erosion the very steep, narrow strip of land between the road’s edge and the stone wall at 
the back of the concrete slab. 
 

Mr. Lleshi informed that all construction debris (largely concrete from the stairs to be replaced by granite steps 
and portions of the old concrete slab) will be removed daily as the work progresses and stored on the applicant’s 
driveway prior to removal. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Charles LaMuniere, 10/17/19 
 
 
 
  


